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Blackpool Council 

Blackpool Council Permit Scheme for Road and Street Works 

Scheme Document Version 2 – dated 4th January 2019  

 

The Department for Transport document entitled  “Statutory Guidance for Highway Authority Permit 

Schemes”, dated October 2015, states in Section 1.24 “Schemes should comply with and use the 

current version of the Electronic Transfer of Notifications (EToN) protocol”. 

 

Also, Item 1 of the “Checklist for senior officer approval for finalising a permit scheme” in Annex B 

of the document defines a requirement for “an assurance of EToN Compliance”. 

 

Symology Ltd has undertaken a comprehensive review of the proposed Solihull Metropolitan 

Borough Council Permit Scheme. The objective of the review was to ensure that the scheme could 

be operated using electronic notification, in accordance with the current “Technical Specification for 

the Electronic Transfer of Notifications – Version 6”. 

 

I am now able to confirm that the scheme, as defined in the above-mentioned document, is 

compliant for operation with the EToN Technical Specification. To be absolutely clear, I confirm that 

the scheme satisfies the EToN-compliance requirements as defined in the Department for Transport 

“Statutory Guidance for Highway Authority Permit Schemes”, dated October 2015. 

 

 

Yours sincerely 

On behalf of SYMOLOGY LTD 

 
 

Ken Hickson 

Chairman 

ken.hickson@symology.co.uk 


